
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It is always a rewarding part of the job when we see children overcome worries to try something new. This week, we have seen all our 

school values of love, courage and respect during the Y4 residential at Kingswood, during the EARA group’s visit to Barton Primary and   

during today’s Sports Day. 

The Y4 children took part in many amazing activities at Kingswood, and showed huge amounts of courage when trying new 

things. These included staying away from home (possibly for the first time), climbing great heights, team problem-solving and 

more. They are certainly braver than I am when it comes to scaling the great heights of the Leap of Faith and the Climbing 

Wall. I take my hat off to them! They showed exemplary behaviour and were true ambassadors for our school. Thank you to 

Miss Smith, Miss Pelosi and Mr Goldsmith for organising it all and generously sharing their time to take them. Thank you also 

to the BSA for their generous contributions to reduce the cost for parents. Well done to you all! 

Today saw our annual Sports Day, and what a great day it was! The children took part in many fun field events in the morning, 

with track races taking place in the afternoon. We saw resilience, team work, courage, perseverance, independence, encourage-

ment, determination and more. Thank you to Mr Goldsmith for undertaking the huge organisation of it all, as well as the Y5 and 

Y6 children who helped run the different activities (he couldn’t do it without you). Thank you, also, to the BSA who bought ice 

pops for all the children. 

On Tuesday, I took 6 representatives of our EARA group to Barton Primary School, where they met with some of the other EARA 

schools. They showed courage in speaking in front of children and adults from other schools, and were great ambassadors for 

our school. They took part in different activities with each other, before presenting a PPT that they had created, sharing all of 

the group’s achievements so far this year, and what our next steps are. So far, they have developed the Cosy Cabin as a safe and 

welcoming space, have purchased two Friendship Stops, chosen a wide range of books that represent our diverse society and 

promote healthy mind-sets, met with the EARA group from St George’s Special School and created a Mission Statement (which 

can be seen on our website). Their next steps are to meet with our governors, and to share their message in the wider community. Well 

done to you all (photos to follow). 

Tomorrow sees a group of our country dancers taking part in a display at Shorwell Midsummer Fair. They have been busy rehearsing and are 

eager to continue this wonderful tradition. Their display is taking place at 2.10pm at Wolverton Manor. We hope to see you there to cheer 

them on.  

Just to finish with a reminder that our school day starts at 8:25am. We have had 10 lates this week (and we always ask you for a 

reason for this). Lateness can have an impact on the children themselves when they have to walk in late and 

they miss some of their learning (which could also create anxiety), as well as on their class, as any late arri-

vals could disrupt the learning or Collective Worship. Please can I ask for your support in this matter. Thank you. 

I wish you all a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday. Best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the 

Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Respect—valuing difference 

This week, we thought about how each person is unique and 

everyone is special, and how it is important to respect and 

value difference.  

We listened to the Bible story ‘The Roman Centurion’, in which 

Jesus recognised the respect that the centurion had for him 

and for his servant, who was very ill. Jesus and the centurion 

respected each other, even though they were very different from each other. 

We then thought about the respect that we have for people in our lives who are 

different to us. They might be a different age, or a different religion, or have different  

customs or traditions.   

 

 

A Prayer for Respect 

 

Open our eyes to value each person that we 

meet. 

Help us to recognise what we have in common, 

And respect what makes each of us 

unique. 

Amen 

 

“Do to others as you would have them do 

to you.” 

Matthew 7.12 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Punctuation: dash 

 
A dash signals extra information in a sentence. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Can you make up some of your own? 

 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 19th June 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 98.53 

Late marks this week: 10 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pizza Bangers and Mash Roast Turkey Beef bolognese Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Veggie Sausages Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie  dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Lemon Slice Shortbread Jelly Crispy bar 



Bumble Bee Max and William - for excellent teamwork. Holly - for independent writing in English and using 
her phonics to help her spell words. Luna - for showing resilience when publishing her writing in 
English. Ruby - for trying hard in everything she does and taking pride in the presentation of her 
work . 

Honey Bee All of Year 4 for their great behaviour at Kingswood. 

Freddie H - for being a superstar at the Kingswood residential. He gave his all to each and every 

activity and we are so proud of him.   

Ivy Bee Wilbur for practising carefully following the instructions on how to use a protractor to measure 

angles, so that he can now do this accurately & independently  

Sports Bee Reuben, Thomas, Flo, Freddie K, Daniel, Poppy L -  For being part of a great team perfor-
mance as the U9 cricket team reached Finals Day showing our school value of COURAGE 

Bee-Haviour  Myles -  for turning his behaviour around and having a great week! 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

View full screen here 

https://scwa.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/2022.04.06-Ofcom-Media-Use-and-Attitudes-Report-2022-1.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y4 Kingswood Residential 
 

The Y4 children had an amazing time at Kingswood! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y4 Kingswood Residential 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y5 and Y6 CPR training 

On Monday, Duncan from the ambulance service came into school to teach Ivy Bee Class 

the basics of CPR. 

We learnt: DRS ABC an easy way to tell us what to look out for or do if we found someone 

who had collapsed. The letters mean - danger, response, shout, airway, breathing,          

circulation. 

Then we practised giving 30 chest pumps to the resussie-annie mannequin; finally,      

Duncan showed us how to use a defibrillator machine and we talked about where the    

defibrillator boxes are positioned around the village. 

He was very impressed with the quality of our questions and we went away with a bit 

more knowledge and confidence on what to do if we were ever to find ourselves in that 

situation. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(More photos to follow on Facebook)                                                    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council Garden Competition 

 

Garden name  

As you may know, there is a garden behind the school kitchens and the school council made up a voting slip for a name. The 

name with the most votes was ‘The Wild Garden.’ 

The School Council have made up a competition to see who can come up with the best design for a sign and tell us what you 

will make it with. 

 

Competition Rules 

 

We have decided all entries are a 50p donation if you have it. 

Please let us know every detail about your design so we can pick a winner easily. 

We would like your design to be in full colour and include the name ‘Wild Garden’ otherwise your design may not be chosen. 

We will try our best to replicate your design. 

Entries to drawn on A3 or A4 paper and given to your school council member by Friday 7th July. 

 

Good luck!!!! 

        

 





Gates 

The gates are closed at 3pm every day, rather than at the end of clubs. Please collect 

your children from after-school clubs from the hall door,  except for the bell ringers (St 

Mary’s Church) and cricket club (Warnes Lane). 

Many thanks. 

JS PHOTOGRAPHY 

 

Your child’s class group photo proofs have been sent home with them today. 

We would like to re-iterate that all orders must be placed be 4th July 2023, either online by visiting photos.jssp.co.uk or via 

telephone on 017737 17984 (Office hours Monday –Friday 9:30am-4:30pm) 

All orders will be delivered back to school approximately two weeks from the order date (4th July). 

If you are unable to order before the deadline, the images will still be available to order however, there will be an increased 

charge of £3.99 for home delivery. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 Tuesday 27th June: Tony Peek Poetry Workshops 

 

 Tuesday 27th June: Bumble Bee class trip to Blackgang Chine 
 

 Thursday 29th June: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral  

 

 Friday 30th June: Bumble Bee story time session with parents (2.25pm) 
 

 Tuesday 4th July: High school transition day 
 

 Tuesday 4th July: Whole school transition morning 
 

 Friday 7th July: Reports go home 
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Forest Day  
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Parents Evening 
 

 Friday 14th July: Science Day  
 

 Monday 17th—Tuesday 18th July: Y6 Corfe residential 
 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 
 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 





Have you seen Tax-Free Childcare (TFC) – What is it? 

Government support for working parents, including the 
self-employed, in the UK working at least 16 hours at 

the National Minimum Wage.  
For children aged 0-11 or until 16 if disabled.  

(Preschool/ Breakfast/Afterschool/Holiday Club) 
 
- Parents and carers can earn up to £100k each per year and still be eligible for TFC.  
- For every £8 a parent pays into an online account, the government will add an extra £2. 
   Up to £2,000 per child per year or £4, 000 each year if the child has a disability.  
- This is for parents who aren't receiving Tax Credits, Universal Credit, or childcare vouch-
ers. 
 
Setting up an account and payments  
- Parents apply for an account through: childcarechoices.gov.uk. 
- HMRC confirm via email, and you can set up their TFC account.   
- Accounts can be opened at any time of the year and can be used straight away.  
- Parents search for provider in the ‘Your Tax-Free Childcare account’ section of the account homepage by 
name, address, postcode.  (Niton Preschool, School Lane, Niton PO38 2BP)  
- Parents pay money into the TFC account. The top up will be added automatically.  
- The government top-up is applied to deposits made for each child, not household.   
Parents can get up to £500 every 3 months (up to £2,000 a year) for each child to help with the costs of 
childcare.  
- Parents pay the childcare provider directly through the childcare account using bank transfer.   
 
- For every £8 a parent pays into this account, the government will pay in £2 to use to pay the      
provider.  
- Parents can use Tax Free Child to pay for additional childcare costs: 

Our preschool consumable charges: You pay £16.00 Government pays £4.00. 



Privilege Seat Application Window – Academic Year 2023/2024 

 

This notice applies to those parents of current year 6 students who are moving up to 

secondary school next year and for those parents who wish to apply for a place on the 

Brighstone Primary school bus. 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

The dates for the privilege seat application window for academic year 2023 have been 

finalised. Should you wish to apply for a privilege seat for your child to use the school 

bus service you will need to apply between 9am on Monday 26th June 2023 and 4pm on 

Friday 7th July 2023. Please note that the online form will only be live between the 

above times and that applications received outside of this window will not be accepted. 

 

Further information on the privilege seat process can be found online, here: Privilege 

seat scheme (iow.gov.uk) Please also note Code of Good Practice which is available via 

this web page. 

If you scroll to the bottom of the above webpage, you will see the bus services for which 

you can apply. This information will be live from 9am on Monday 26th June 2023. Should 

the service you require not be listed you will not be able to apply for that service at this 

time.  

Do bear in mind that making an application for a privilege seat does not guarantee a 

seat on the school bus.  

Privilege seat ticket prices are set costs as follows. 

Up to a full term £130.00  

Up to half a term £65.00  

Up to a full-term AM or PM only £65.00 

Up to half a term AM or PM only £32.50 

 

Should you have any queries please contact the Transport Team at the Council via email: 

transport.info@iow.gov.uk or telephone: 823780. 

 









Wildheart Animal Sanctuary festival brings science and conservation to life.  

 

If your kids love the natural world, science or simply love the great outdoors then the Wildheart Animal 
Sanctuary’s new festival, FOCAS FEST, is definitely not to be missed! 

 

FOCAS FEST - Focus on Conservation and Science festival - is designed to make science and conservation 
accessible to all.  Working with the Wonderseekers charity (Winchester Science Museum) the festival will 
see a host of interactive exhibitors bringing our natural world and the science behind it to life in a fun and 
imaginative way.  

 
On Saturday the 1st July we are inviting all children to come and immerse themselves in a world of won-
der where they can connect to our natural world and see how science can have an immensely positive 
impact on the planet, and most importantly for them to understand ways they too can help.  We also 
have a great line up of talks, including our animal talks and encounters. 

 
For this event we have suspended our normal entry price and will be giving exclusive access to the Sanc-
tuary for just £2.50 per person. You will need to book your tickets online for either the morning session 
or afternoon session. 

 
Booking for this event is online only, and there 
is limited availability so please book early to 
avoid  disappointment. 

  

For more information on the events of 
the day – go to our website - https://
wildheartanimalsanctuary.org/visit/
whats-on/ 

 

https://wildheartanimalsanctuary.org/
https://wildheartanimalsanctuary.org/
https://www.wonderseekers.charity/
https://wildheartanimalsanctuary.digitickets.co.uk/event-tickets/49512?catID=48810&
https://wildheartanimalsanctuary.org/visit/whats-on/
https://wildheartanimalsanctuary.org/visit/whats-on/
https://wildheartanimalsanctuary.org/visit/whats-on/













